Academic Policy Committee
MINUTES
(Fall 12 #3)

November 6, 2012
SBSB 2217 – 12:30 – 2:30 p.m.

Voting Members:
Susan Thompson, Salah Moukhlis, Tejinder Neelon 
Ex Officio Members: 
David Barsky, Pamela Bell, Gerardo Gonzalez, David McMartin
Absent:
Sarah Villarreal, Israel Irizarry, Lourdes Shahamiri, Thomas Swanger
Guests:
 
I. Chair’s Report

a. Presented comments from EC regarding the Maximum Intersession Units policy. Both Sue’s notes and EC’s minutes are posted on the Moodle site along with the Academic Calendar Assumptions document (developed by an earlier APC). 
b. The primary recommendation to EC was to fix the calendar so intersession allows courses with adequate number of units (at least 3). Other comments included:

i. Appreciate goal to match number of intersession units to reality of 45 hour/unit credit definition.
ii. Want students to be able to take at least one class during the intersession. Some recommended allowing one class and then using number of units to limit taking additional classes.
II. Other Reports

a. Minutes for October 23 were approved.
III. Old Business

a. Maximum Number of Units During Intersession policy revision

i. Reviewed EC comments (see Chair’s Report). Their strongest recommendation was to have the minimum number of days in intersession calendar fit minimum of at least 3 units.

ii. David explained the current distribution of weeks throughout the academic year:

1. 18 weeks for fall

2. 19 weeks for spring

3. 10 weeks for summer

4. Out of 52 weeks, 37 are accounted for which leaves just 15 weeks for holidays, break between semesters, and intersession. 

iii. David described two possible solutions:

1. Allow online and hybrid classes to start immediately after grades are due

2. Move grading days to January so fall semester can be moved earlier.

iv. Other possible solutions:

1. Limit by number of classes with one class always allowed.

2. Shorten summer

3. Move grading

4. Let intersession start early

v. Questions and general discussion:
1. Why can’t intersession-type courses be offered by Extended Learning during the regular semester. The answer is that it creates a problem with faculty overload.

2. Is 10-week summer session working well? Check on MBA needs. Look at last year’s summer schedule and see who else is running 10 week classes.

3. The length of the contract for lecturers requires that Spring term not start too early. A longer intersession should not be a problem.

4. Define intersession. Is it the ‘end of grade period to start of the spring semester’? If so, 27 calendar days are possible next year.

5. Should intersession classes with only face-to-face instruction just be limited to days available during January?

6. Allowing intersession classes during holiday times could create problems with lack of support, especially for technology. Could IITS budget for that?
vi. ACTION: David will draft another version of the policy to take EC’s recommendations into consideration. He will use older calendars and show what effect the proposed policy would have had for those time periods.
b. Latin Honors

i. Sue will be out of town at the next Senate meeting so Tejinder and David Barsky will be available for questions when it is presented.
IV. New Business

a. Credit by Challenge Examination policy
i. Sue has sent an email inviting Michael Hughes from the Modern Language Studies Department to come talk to the committee about issues his program has encountered. So far she has not received a response.
ii. ACTION: David Barsky and Michael Hughes are both members of UCC. David will ask Michael at that committee’s meeting if he will be able to meet with APC.
V. Discussion Items

VI.
Information Items

Next meeting: November 20, 2012  at  12:30 – 2:30 p.m. at SBSB 2217

Sue Thompson

sthompsn@csusm.edu
Kellogg, 1002, Extension 4373

